Minutes of Cochrane Collaboration and Collaboration Trading Company

Annual General Meetings, Lyon, France

Saturday 13 October 2001 


Present:
[Peter Langhorne chaired items 1-3 and Jos Kleijnen chaired items 4-7; Mike Clarke and Jim Neilson were present for items 1-8 only.]
Steering Group, Trading Company Directors, and Secretariat:  Claire Allen, Gerd Antes, Hilda Bastian, Kathie Clark, Mike Clarke, Lynne Darbes, Vittorio Demicheli, Davina Ghersi, David Henderson-Smart, Jini Hetherington (minutes), Ruth Jepson, Jos Kleijnen, Peter Langhorne, Youping Li, Jim Neilson, Malcolm Newdick, Samuel Ochieng, Nancy Owens, Silvana Simi, and Elena Telaro.  
Entity representatives:  Chris Bartlett, Jenny Bellorini, Jacqueline Birks, Mandy Collingwood, Marina Davoli, Jane Dennis, Kay Dickersin, Frances Fairman, Bill Gillespie, Christian Gluud, Sally Green, Margaret Haugh, Sonja Henderson, Kate Hey, Kate Jewitt, Toby Lasserson, Tina Leonard, Jan Lilleyman, Arne Ohlsson, Kirsty Loudon Olsen, John MacDonald, Ruth Mitchell, Graham Mowatt, Andrea Nelson, Jordi Pardo, Jacob Riis, Elizabeth Royle, Bill Shaw, Jonathan Shepherd, Nandi Siegfried, Lesley Stewart, Brenda Thomas, Nicola Thornton, Libby Weir, and Richard Wormald.    

1. 
Welcome, apologies for absence, and approval of the agenda
Peter Langhorne welcomed everyone to the Annual General Meetings of the Cochrane Collaboration (the charity) and its trading subsidiary, Collaboration Trading Company Limited.  He gave apologies for absence from Steering Group members David Wilkinson and Chris Williams, and from Trading Company directors Monica Fischer and Chris Silagy.  No amendments to the agenda were suggested.

2.  
Steering Group membership

Peter thanked the outgoing members of the Steering Group, Hilda Bastian, Jimmy Volmink and Chris Williams, for their hard work during their time on the Steering Group.  He introduced the four incoming members, Kathie Clark (representing Centres), Vittorio Demicheli (representing Fields), David Henderson-Smart (representing Collaborative Review Groups), and Silvana Simi (representing the Consumer Network).  It was noted that Gerd Antes had been re-elected to represent Centres, and Mike Clarke had been re-elected to represent Methods Groups.  Brian Berman (former Fields representative) and Jimmy Volmink (former Centre representative) had stepped down from the Steering Group in the interval between the 2000 and 2001 Annual General Meetings. 


3.  
Minutes of the Cochrane Collaboration's AGM of October 2000

No amendments were proposed to the minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting of the Cochrane Collaboration, held on 28 October 2000 in Cape Town, South Africa.  Mike Clarke moved their adoption, the motion was seconded by Davina Ghersi, and was carried.


4.  
Minutes of the Trading Company's AGM of October 2000

No amendments were proposed to the minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting of the Collaboration Trading Company Limited, held on 28 October 2000 in Cape Town, South Africa.  Jos Kleijnen moved their adoption, the motion was seconded by Gerd Antes, and carried.  Jos Kleijnen introduced Malcolm Newdick, Company Secretary for both the charity and the trading company.  He explained that the trading company had been established in October 1998 to comply with the requirements governing charities, and that all the shares of the trading company are owned by the charity.  He said that reimbursement of directors’ expenses in attending meetings, and of the running costs of the Collaboration Secretariat, is paid from the income from royalties on sales of The Cochrane Library; otherwise, all income is paid over from the trading company to the charity.  All the directors (with the exception of Malcolm Newdick, who has a background in business) are ex-members of the Cochrane Collaboration Steering Group.  


5. Retirement and reappointment of Trading Company Director
Jos Kleijnen explained that it is a legal requirement for one trading company director to retire at each Annual General Meeting; s/he may be re-appointed.  In the absence of other nominations, Malcolm Newdick volunteered to retire.  Jos Kleijnen moved his reappointment; this motion was seconded by Ruth Jepson, and was carried.


6. Report and Financial Statements
Jos Kleijnen explained that the Report and Financial Statements for the financial year, which ended on 31 March 2001, covering both the charity and the trading company, had been circulated to entity representatives in advance of the meeting.  In the absence of any questions from the floor, Malcolm Newdick moved their adoption, the motion was seconded by Mike Clarke, and was carried.  Subsequent to the meeting two minor errors in the accounts were found and corrected.  These were a transcription error in the notes to the Collaboration accounts, and a typographical error. 


7.  
Re-appointment of auditors

Mike Clarke moved the reappointment of the Collaboration’s auditors, Mazars Neville Russell; the motion was seconded by Davina Ghersi, and was carried.


8.
Date of next meetings
It is expected that the next Annual General Meetings will be held in Stavanger, Norway, in July/August 2002, during the 10th Cochrane Colloquium.  The entity representatives will be informed of the date and time when this has been arranged.


9.
Close of meetings
In the absence of any items of other business, the Annual General Meetings closed.


10.
General discussion
Peter Langhorne, Chair of the Cochrane Collaboration, spoke on the issue of how decisions are reached on priorities for core Collaboration funding.  Ruth Jepson, Convenor of the Monitoring and Registration Group, then gave a report on this year’s monitoring of entities, followed by a brief presentation by Mark Lodge on interactions between entities.  Other issues raised from the floor included queries related to the role and remit of the new Quality Improvement Manager, progress on indexing the CENTRAL database and improvements to its search facility, the process of tendering for a new publishing agreement, and the need for a centralised database of contact details of Collaboration members and a centralised glossary of terms.   


11.
Thanks to the hosts
Peter Langhorne extended grateful thanks to the hosts of the 2001 Colloquium in Lyon, especially to Margaret Haugh. 
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